Terrence and Judith Dunne 2511 Warwick Rd. Harrodsburg, Kentucky 40330

May 10. 2023

Kentucky Public Service Commission Kent A. Chandler PO Box 615 Frankfort, Kentucky 40602 RECEIVED MAY 15 2023

PUBLIC SERVICE COMMISSION

Dear Kentucky Public Service Commission,

In reguard to case filing 2022-00402, We respectfully request that you reject the application to construct a solar electric generating facility on the property described in the application. The citizens of Mercer County recently reject a zoning change to permit construction of a similar facility on the same property. The use of land should be controlled by local ordinance and not dictated by others.

Solar and wind electric generating facilities consume enormous amounts of land for an extended period of time and should not be classified, regulated and taxed as fosile fuel electric generating facilities. Such facilities should be located on land with less conventional property development potential

I would agree, that the initial construction cost might be higher, but the future economic viability of the local community cannot be sacrificed because investors want to construct their facilities on the cheap.

Please carefully consider our request. Future generations are dependent of your actions.

Sincerely,

Terrence and Judith Dunne

Judith Dunne